
Richard A. Finnigan 

(360) 956-7001 

rickfmn@localaccess. com 

2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW 
Olympia, Washington 98512 

August 4, 2021 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop SE 
Lacey, W A 98503 

Candace Shofstall 

Legal Assistant 

(360) 753-7012 

candaces@localaccess. com 

Re: Washington Exchange Carrier Association- WN U-1 First Revised Sheet No. 8.1 
Canceling Original Sheet No. 8.1; WN U-2 Second Revised Sheet No. 119 
Canceling First Revised Sheet No. 119 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

The purpose of this filing is to correct the language in the Washington Exchange Carrier 
Association's tariff to be sure that the proper rate is used for 8YY traffic. It turns out that 
surprisingly at least one of the WECA intrastate rates is lower the corresponding NECA interstate 
rate. Therefore, to avoid any inadvertent increase in charges to carriers providing 8YY service, this 
tariff change is needed. 

Because the purpose of the tariff change is to preserve existing rates and not make a change 
in rates, statutory notice is not required. WAC 480-80-123. As a result, this filing is on one day's 
notice. 

The undersigned has authority to prepare and file tariff sheets on behalf of the Washington 
Exchange Carrier Association. If you have any questions concerning this filing, please contact the 
undersigned. 

RICHARD A. 
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